
Dear Mr. Ryan Fowler,

The Agua Caliente Band of Cahuilla Indians (ACBCI) appreciates your efforts to include the 

Tribal Historic Preservation Office (THPO) in the Rockport Ranch project. The project area is 

not located within the boundaries of the ACBCI Reservation. However, it is within the Tribe’s 

Traditional Use Area (TUA).  For this reason, the ACBCI THPO requests the folllowing:

[VIA EMAIL TO:rfowler@cityofmenifee.us]

City of Menifee

Mr. Ryan Fowler

29714 Haun Road

Menifee, CA 92586

February 02, 2017

Re: AB-52, Rockport Ranch

Again, the Agua Caliente appreciates your interest in our cultural heritage. If you have questions 

or require additional information, please call me at (760)699-6829. You may also email me at 

acbci-thpo@aguacaliente.net.

Cordially,

Katie Croft

Archaeologist

Tribal Historic Preservation Office

 AGUA CALIENTE BAND

OF CAHUILLA INDIANS

03-057-2017-001

  *A cultural resources inventory of the project area by a qualified archaeologist 

prior to any development activities in this area.

  *A copy of the records search with associated survey reports and site records from 

the information center.

*Copies of any cultural resource documentation (report and site records) generated 

in connection with this project.







From: Ryan Fowler
To: "Joseph Ontiveros"
Subject: RE: TR 2016-285 - Rockport Ranch - Disturbed Site
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Ok, I will not require the Phase I report in that case and will just require the treatment and
disposition COA and no Soboba monitoring.
 

From: Joseph Ontiveros [mailto:jontiveros@soboba-nsn.gov] 
Sent: Tuesday, March 14, 2017 5:04 PM
To: Ryan Fowler
Subject: RE: TR 2016-285 - Rockport Ranch - Disturbed Site
 
Ryan,
 
The standard conditions for treatment and disposition would be fine for any possible discoveries. I
would rather be covered by the precautionary language. I am not so worried about the monitoring.
 
Joe
 

Joseph Ontiveros
Cultural Resource Director
Soboba Band of Luiseno Indians
P.O Box 487
San Jacinto, Ca 92581
P (951) 654-2765 ext.4137
C (951) 663-5279
Soboba_ñ

 
CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This e-mail transmission, and any documents, files or previous e-mail
messages attached to it may contain confidential information that is also legally privileged. If you are
not the intended recipient, or a person responsible for delivering it to the intended recipient, you
are hereby notified that any disclosure, copying, distribution or use of any of the information
contained in or attached to this transmission is STRICTLY PROHIBITED. If you have received this
transmission in error, please immediately notify the sender and immediately destroy the original
transmission and its attachments without reading or saving in any manner. Thank you.
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From: Ryan Fowler [mailto:rfowler@cityofmenifee.us] 
Sent: Tuesday, March 14, 2017 4:11 PM
To: Joseph Ontiveros <jontiveros@soboba-nsn.gov>
Subject: TR 2016-285 - Rockport Ranch - Disturbed Site
 
Joseph,
 
I just want to confirm that you do want to request the pedestrian survey.  I just went back and
looked at the site more closely.  It looks pretty heavily disturbed and/or developed.  It doesn’t
appear to have any native or untouched portions.  I have a meeting scheduled with this applicant
Thursday afternoon.  If you need to see the site in the field first before making a decision regarding
the ped survey, let me know and I can arrange for them to contact you to set this up.  Or if you are
positive that a ped survey will be required, do you have an idea of which portions this will be limited
to?
 
Thanks,
Ryan.
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